
Via Electronic and U.S. Mail 

February 15, 2022 

Joyce Zhu 
Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy 
Air Quality Division, Warren District 
27700 Donald Court 
Warren, Ml 48092 
ZhuJ@michigan.gov 

RE: FCA US LLC (FCA) - Warren Truck Assembly Plant, SRN: B2767 
Supplemental Response to Violation Notice 

Dear Ms. Zhu: 

This letter follows up on FCA's December 21, 2021 Supplemental Response to AQDs 
November 1, 2021 Violation Notice. As you know, the VN alleged a violation of EU­
PRIMERWEST, Special Condition IV.1 of Permit to Install No 13-198 for the failure to 
duct emissions from EUPRIMERWEST ambient flash zone to the regenerative thermal 
oxidizer control ("RTO"). 

FCA is pleased to notify you that the ducting to connect the unabated ambient flash zone 
to the existing concentrator and RTO was completed and made operational on February 
131

\ 2022. As a result, the RTO now controls the ambient flash zone emissions as 
indicated in FCA's air permit. 

Please feel free to contact Brad Wargnier at Bradley.wargnier@stellantis.com if you 
have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Andrew Ragalyi 
Plant Manager 
FCA US LLC, Warren Truck Assembly Plant 

FCA US LLC I 21500 Mound Road I Warren. Ml USA f 4 R09 1 



C: Mr. lranna Konanahalli, AQD (Konanahallil@michigan.gov) 
Ms. Jenine Camilleri, AQD (camillerij@michigan.gov) 
Ms. Erin Moran, AQD (morane@michigan.gov) 
Mr. Brad Wargnier, WTAP Environmental Specialist 
Mr. Garrett Stricker, EHS Assembly Division Lead 
Ms. Sandra Walker, FCA Corporate EHS 
Mr. Al Johnston, FCA Corporate EHS 
Mr. Greg Rose, FCA Corporate EHS 
Mr. Matt Read, FCA OGC 
Mr. Kurt Kissling, Warner 

Joyce Zhu 
February 15, 2022 
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